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              TO:  Miami-Dade County Building Officials  
 
       FROM:  Herminio F. Gonzalez, P.E., Secretary 
   Board of Rules and Appeals 
 
        DATE:  October 29, 2002 
 
SUBJECT: Suspension of a Miami-Dade County Approved Testing 

Laboratory 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 

An issue regarding roof testing performed by the Roof Leak Detection Company, Incorporated was 
to be heard before the Board of Rules and Appeals at their October 24, 2002 meeting. 
 
In order to resolve this issue, the Roof Leak Detection Company, Incorporated agreed to a ninety 
day (90) voluntary suspension of their Miami-Dade County approved testing laboratory status. 
During this ninety day period, the testing laboratory will take measures to improve their testing and 
reporting procedures and respond in writing to the Building Code Compliance Office regarding 
their procedural improvements.  The Board accepted these remedial measures also indicating that, 
upon satisfactory completion of this stipulation, the Board would then re-instate the Miami-Dade 
County approved laboratory status of the Roof Leak Detection Company, Incorporated. 
 
Therefore the Miami-Dade approved laboratory status for the Roof Leak Detection 
Company, is suspended effective November 11, 2002.  Test reports dated November 11, 2002 
or later shall not be accepted.  

 
Upon re-instatement of the Company’s testing laboratory status, a notification will be sent to all 
Building Officials. 
 
Please feel free to address any questions regarding this matter to Mr. Michael L. Goolsby, RRC of 
my staff at (305) 375-2901.  Thank you 
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